BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR OCTOBER 4, 2012
Attending trustees were Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Jack Yarbrough, Peg Stecky, and Phil DeLeo.  Vice-President Mitch called the meeting to order at 7:07.    

Guests included: Julie Lennon.
Vice-President Mitch distributed the minutes of the September 6th meeting and asked for approval.  Michael moved to approve the minutes, and Jack seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed  the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $11,577.90.  She warned that we need to curtail further spending to save enough funds to cover utilities and other regular bills.  She also explained she had inquired of Tom Timm about the $163 expense for bank fees.  Tom noted that the expense was to open a new account as a safe-guard suggested by the bank. Jack moved to approve the treasurer’s report, and Phil seconded the motion.  The Treasurer’s Report was approved unanimously.

Old Business:
Tennis/Basketball Court Repair: Jack reported that the resurfacing has been completed.  The only fix remaining is to add an 18 foot net behind the basketball hoop to keep tennis balls out of the neighbor’s yard.  Jack will get bids for this net. 

Pea Gravel in Kids’ Toys and Swings: This project has been tabled until Spring.       

Tree Trim: Peg received a quote from Buck of $800.  The board agreed that we table more trimming until we have more cash in the spring.    
Ropes Around Swimming Area: The ropes and floats have been installed.  However, some ropes have been cut already.  The board will investigate cable ropes in the spring.    

Pedestrian Gate Bollards: Jack has completed building one of the bollards, and is still looking for material to complete the other two.  

Security Cameras: Jack reported that he is looking for more bids.
Chain Off Lawns:  The board decided to wait for spring cash prior to taking action to keep vehicles off the park lawn.
Aggressive Dog:  Jack reported that the aggressive dog and owner have both moved from the community.
New Business:

Replace Broken Boards on Dock:  Jack reported that some outer boards on the docks are showing some deterioration, and will need to be replaced in the spring.

Lake Too High:  Shoreline homeowners have been complaining about the high water level causing washouts behind bulkheads, and creating soggy lawns. Ross has contacted Senator Pam Roach about expressing our concerns to Cascade Water Alliance.

Dog Clean-up Bag Dispensers: Peg has asked Jim Thompson to weld a bag dispensing box on a stand, and he has agreed to help.  Julie stated the bags can be purchased at Marshall’s.
Inlet Island Sign:  Jack reported that C. J. Van Green has volunteered to refinish our IIMC sign at the corner of 64th and 218th.

Tennis Court Maintenance:  Peg will inquire about having her class remove brush and briars from behind the fence on the south side of the tennis courts, to protect the new surface from debris.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:39.
The next board meeting will be on November 1st.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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